
We want to send out a big THANK YOU to all those 

who help keep our Food Pantry up and going.  

To those who pick up food on Monday                   

mornings, those who pack bags and boxes of 

food and those who are faithful in coming on 

Monday afternoons.  There is a basket in the foyer for      

donations of food and other goods.  The Food Pantry is 

always in need of diapers … of all sizes.  If you are able, 

please bring a box or bag of diapers by the church and 

place them in or near the Food Pantry donation basket. 

Do you enjoy being around children?  Love to 

hear their chatter and laughter?  If so, we have 

the perfect opportunity for you! Children’s 

Church is looking for teachers and helpers.  All 

lesson plans and activities are provided for you.  You just 

need to show up and show an interest in helping our         

children see and feel the love of Jesus. If you are                            

interested or would like more information, please contact 

Beth Metcalfe or Mary Beth Hill.  You can also sign up in the 

foyer. 

Make sure to check WHSV-TV3 for cancellations due to 

weather conditions.  Closures and delays will also be                 

posted the church website and sent out by email!  

If you have an article for the February newsletter, please 

email (office.bethany@gmai.com) it to Cindy Kite no later 

than Monday (Jan. 24) morning. 

Sermon Title:  The Eternal 

Scripture: Luke 20:27-38 

Please be in Prayer for ... 

Members:  Mary Beth Schwab, Hazel Truslow, Carolyn      

Roller, Susan Meadows & family, Jackie Dunsmore, Terri 

Shifflett & family 

We extend Christian sympathy to the family of Zeke Craun 

who passed away on Tuesday, Jan. 11.  Zeke was a regular 

attender at Bethany before the pandemic. 

Happy Birthday to … 

21st - Barbara Miller, Randy Roller, Pam Roller 

27th - Jean Houff 

28th - Peggy Lucas 

30th - Sarah Simmons 

January 27th is Jean Houff’s birthday!  Let’s show her how 

much her church family misses her by showering her with 

birthday cards!  Her address is 302 N 2nd Street, Harmony 

House #164-A, Bridgewater, VA  22812 

Beginning Monday, January 31, I will be out of 

the office for approximately 4 weeks due to 

having knee revision surgery on Tuesday,                 

February 1.  You can always reach me by email 

or text message.  Or you can contact Pastor Dan 

at 540-292-4028 or danprdm@gmail.com.  Please be in 

prayer for me for a quick and full recovery.  Thanks! Cindy 

January 21, 2022 

Do you enjoy a warm beverage or juice, a light snack and some fellowship time before and/or after the 

worship service each Sunday morning?  If so, we need some folks to step up and volunteer to make 

coffee, set out snacks and clean up on Sunday mornings.  Coffee making instructions are in the kitchen, 

and there’s help available if you need it.  Coffee and snacks are provided; however, if you would like to 

bring additional snacks, that would be great!  Grab a friend or friends, or a family member and sign up for 

a week.  Or sign up as a committee.  Without the help of our church family, we will not be able to                     

continue offering this ministry.  Questions or need more information, please contact Julie Ritchie or              

Jackie Dunsmore. 


